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One-Time Ministry of Education Grants
· On December 9, 2005 the Ministry of Education announced one-time grants of $50 per FTE student for each public school and for each school district (see attached letters).

· For the VSB, these grants equate to $2,774,267 for schools and $2,774,267 for the district, for a total of $5,548,534.  These additional funds must be used to contribute to improving student achievement.
· These grants are one-time and must be spent by March 31, 2006.  All expenditures must therefore be incurred and goods and services received before March 31, 2006.  Invoices must be dated on or before March 31, 2006.  Funds not spent will revert back to the Ministry.
· Spending plans for schools need to be developed and approved by schools in partnership with school staff and the parent community.

· Attached is a “Spending Plan” template in order to facilitate the preparation of these plans in a consistent format.  Schools are requested to submit their plan to the Secretary-Treasurer’s Office no later than January 6, 2006.  The school and district spending plans will be presented to Committee V (Finance and Legal) and the Board for approval on January 9, 2006.

· A separate account will be established by the District for each school to facilitate the acquisition, payment and accounting for these one-time grants.  All purchases will be coordinated through the VSB Purchasing Department in order to gain maximum advantage of consolidated purchasing.
· The $2.77 million School Grant funds will be allocated by each school based on their individual needs. 

· It is proposed that the one-time $2.77 million District grant be targeted in the following areas:

· up to $1.5 million would be allocated to schools for textbooks and learning resources 
· up to $1.0 million would be allocated to schools for  school libraries, and 
· the balance ($0.27 million) would be available for other requirements, including additional special education assessments (if feasible).
· Further detail with respect to the proposed spending plan for the District Grant (e.g., method of allocation to schools and  recommendations for library expenditures) will be developed and discussed with stakeholders on January 3, 2006. Schools will be provided further information after that meeting. 
· Given the lead time required to hire new staff and that only expenditures up to March 31, 2006 are eligible, it is not recommended that additional staffing be included in the spending plans.
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